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Response to RFP Questions 
Flu Shot Clinics 

 

Q.--Who is the current contractor for the flu clinics? 

A—Western Connecticut Home Health Care, Inc. 

Q-- What was the number of staffing for each clinic by contractor? 

A--Staffing for each clinic is determined by the vendor depending on agency size and the 
anticipated number of shots to be administered at that location 

Q--What is the per flu shot cost for the current contractor? 

A-- The state declines to provide this information for the reason that disclosure of unit pricing 
tends to diminish competition and can lead to shadow pricing. 

Q--What was the current contractor’s contract value and term? 

The term of the contract was from September 1, 2012 through June 30, 2016, and had a total 
contract value of $620,419. 

Q--Are the locations for the clinics set by the state or the contractor? 

The Office of the State Comptroller notifies all state agencies of the contract with the flu shot 
vendor at the beginning of the flu shot season.  The agencies then contact the vendor to schedule 
flu shot clinics.   


